
Summary of Bill (as amended):


Assembly Bill (AB) 771 - AB 771 creates a new GPR appropriation of $710,000 GPR under the Department of Commerce for Wisconsin Workforce Development Association grants.  Under the bill, Commerce forwards this funding to the Wisconsin Workforce Development Association (WWDA) for purchasing and installing a fully integrated video conferencing system to be used by at least 20 job centers across the state, for collaborative meetings, career guidance workshops, and other purposes as determined by the WWDA.�


WWDA would be required to operate the system that was purchased & installed with the grant proceeds for at least five years after the date of purchase.  WWDA would also be required to invest any resulting savings, minus the cost of operating the system, to help unemployed or underemployed workers.





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 771 deletes the $710,000 GPR provided for the grants in 2009-10.  [AA1 to AB 771 was not taken up by the Rural Economic Development Committee.]





Assembly Amendment 2 to AB 771 provides the notwithstanding language necessary to dip Wisconsin even further below the $65 million minimum statutorily required balance.  (According to the Legislative Fiscal Bureau, on January 27, 2010 the gross balance of the general fund was $55.7 million, or $9.3 million below the $65.0 million balance required.)  [AA2 to AB 771 was adopted on party line vote by Joint Committee on Finance 11-4]





Fiscal Effect:


The new $710,000 GPR appropriation will come out of this biennium (the 09-10) year as a one-time expenditure. Although this is one-time funding, the appropriation is continuing meaning the money doesn’t have to all be used in 2009-10. The appropriation would be repealed on June 30, 2011.





Supporters Message:


This is a jobs bill.  Workforce development boards will be able to reach more people, especially in rural areas, and help them find services and needed jobs & training.


Video conferencing will also help workforce development boards save money and create efficiencies.





Opponents Message:


The state does not have $710,000 GPR to spend.  Taking us even further below the statutory balance is irresponsible.  If this was a priority, it should be funded in Commerce’s existing budget.


This bill sets a precedent for funding Workforce Development Board infrastructure and operations.  The State doesn’t fund job centers like this; it funds the programs that jobs centers run.  This represents a change that could lead to other appropriations down the road.





Key Supporters:


Rep. Hraychuck, Wisconsin Workforce Development Association





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 771, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On March 17, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Rural Economic Development recommended passage of AB 770, on a vote of 7-1. [Rep. Meyer voted No.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Jennifer Western, Office of Representative Dan Meyer (6-7141)
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